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New Jersey has amended its Temporary Disability Benefits Law (TDB) to provide job-

protected leave during “a period of disability” resulting from the donation of any organ

or bone marrow. The new law will take effect on May 20, 2020.

Although the Legislature acknowledged that the TDB does not expressly guarantee job

security, it decided to amend the law to provide employees job security only when the

disability is due to the donation of any organ or bone marrow.

Similar to a leave covered under the New Jersey Family Leave Act, an employee on

disability due to the donation of any organ or bone marrow must be restored to the

former position at the time the disability commenced or to an equivalent position of like

seniority, status, employment benefits, pay, and other terms and conditions of

employment.

However, the new law does not expressly state who is an eligible employee or the length

of permitted leave. The Legislature’s statement of the bill indicated support for the

position that an employee must be eligible for benefits under the TDB and that the

length of leave would be for the period of disability under the law.

Currently, to be eligible for benefits under the TDB, employees must work 20 weeks

earning at least $200 weekly or have earned a combined total of $10,000 in the base

year (defined as the first four of the last five completed calendar quarters before the

employee files a claim). If eligible, employees may receive up to 26 weeks of benefits,

which could mean employees are now entitled to up to 26 weeks of job-protected leave

if the reason for the disability is the donation of any organ or bone marrow.

In addition to providing job-protected leave, the amendment clarified that a disability

resulting from the donation of any organ or bone marrow would qualify the employee

for benefits under the TDB. It also eliminated the one-week waiting period typically

assigned to disability benefit payments. Thus, employees on disability for the donation

of any organ or bone marrow will have benefits payable during the first seven days.

Jackson Lewis attorneys are available to answer inquiries regarding the new law and

assist employers with any questions regarding its requirements.
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